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County Sells Road Bonds 
At 'Very Favorable' Rate
Coke County bonds in 
the amount $400,000 
have been sold for a 
surprisingly favorable 
interest rate. County 
Judge D.W. Sims said 
this week. The bonds 
will bear an interest 
rate of 5.169 per cent.
Underwood, Neuhaus & 
Co., Inc., of Houston 
was the low and succ­
essful bidder on the

Jr. Golf Tourney 
Winners Named
The annual junior tour­
nament sponsored by 
Mountain Creek Golf As­
sociation was played 
Saturday with 23 ent­
ries in the four age 
groups.
All the young golfers 
played 18 holes. A 
trophy for being the 
most improved player in 
the 8-9 year old group 
was awarded to Joel 
Herring.
First through third 
places and scores in 
the various age groups 
were:
15-16 years old— 1. 

Brian Burrell, 78;
2. Coy Edge, 79; 3.
David Mozell, 83.
12-13-14 years old— 1. 

G. Rodriquez, 89; 2.
Jim Herring, 102; 3. 
Jamie Sawyer, 102.
10-11 years old— S. 

Alexander, 92; Brad Con­
nell, 127; 3. Wade Tin­
kler, 133,
8-9 years old— 1. Ste­

ve Herring, 118; 2. Ja­
son Herring, 125; 3. 
Robert Runnion, 133..

Fine Rains Fall 
As Manth Ends
The last week of June 
closed out with fine 
rains falling all over 
the area. A 3^ inches 
measurement on Frank 
Percifull’s place south 
of town was the heavie­
st amount reported to 
the Observer. J.E. Qui- 
senberry reported his 
gauge in town caught 
1.47 inches.
Other measurements 
reported were: H.L. 
Bloodworth, Silver,
2.0 Inches; Ben Boykin, 
Valley View, 2.5; Dave 
King and David Key, 
west of town, 1.7; Ste­
rling Lindsey, Hayrick, 
.9; Don Fields, .2.
Some clouds were still 
around Wednesday, but 
the sun was shining 
most of the day.

bond purchase. A total 
of 10 bids for the 
bonds was received.
Judge Sims said the 
effort by the commiss­
ioners ’ court to have 
the bonds rated before 
they were sold was the 
main factor in securing 
the low interest rate. 
Moody Investors of New 
York City gave the Coke 
County bonds an A-1 
rating before they were 
put up for sale. This 
top rating attests to 
the good condition of 
the county’s finances 
and its prospects for 
continued ability to 
pay off the bonds on 
schedule.
Bob Davis, Robert Lee 

native now associated 
with Baker & Associates 
of Amarillo, served 
as financial advisor 
for the county in pro­
moting the favorable 
transaction.
Davis said the intere­
st rate was the best 
his firm had been able 
to secure on a bond 
sale in Texas this 
year. He stated, also, 
that the 10 bids matc­
hed the maximum number 
they had received on 
any bond sale this year.
The $400,000 bond iss­
ue was passed May 22 
by Coke County voters. 
Purpose of the bonds 
is to finance repairs 
on existing county 
roads and city streets. 
Plans call for repair 
of holes and cracks in 
pavement and seal 
coating all county- 
maintained roads and 
streets.
Commissioners are 
hopeful there will be 
a smal1 amount of the 
bond money left to pave 
a few more streets in 
Robert Lee and Bronte.
Bids for the road work 

will be opened Monday 
by the commissioners' 
court.

School Board Employs 
Three New Teachers
The board of trustees 
of Robert Lee School 
had a busy session Tue­
sday night when they 
met to discuss person­
nel matters. The board 
voted to offer contra­
cts to three new teach­
ers, accepted the res­
ignation of one teacher 
and shifted one teacher 
to another assignment. 
Roddy Mclver, who has 
taught social studies 
and coached high school 
boys basketball, resig­
ned to take a position
JACOBS IS HOME
Richard Jacobs, son of 

Mr. and Mrs. John Jac­
obs, is home after be­
ing hospitalized for 
treatment of injuries 
received in a motor­
cycle accident. The 
accident occurred June 
10 at the motorcycle 
track south of Bronte. 
Jacobs was reported 
to be much improved this 
week.
Father's Day guests of 

Mr. and Mrs. T.E. Pit- 
cock were Mr. and Mrs. 
Gaylon Pitcock, Blake 
and Korey, Mr. and Mrs. 
Marshall Millican and 
Kannan, Mr. and Mrs. 
Bryan Gartman, Mr. and 
Mrs. Forrest Meadows 
all of Robert Lee and 
Mr. and Mrs. Darrel Pit- 
cock, Audra, Judd and 
Jerrod of Crane.

as principal at Megarel,
His position was fill­
ed when the board voted 
to reassign Ed Poehls 
from junior high to hi­
gh school boys basket­
ball coach. He will al­
so teach social studies.
The board voted to 
employ Bobby Bolding as 
social studies teacher 
and junior high girls 
coach.

Business Firms 
Ta Clase July 4
Most Robert Lee firms 
will be closed Wednes­
day, July 4, in obser­
vance of Independence 
Day. Some businesses, 
however, will remain 
open in order to serve 
a large crowd of visit­
ors which is expected 
at Lake Spence.
Robert Lee State Bank 

will take a holiday, 
along with all other 
banks in the country. 
The U.S. Post Office 
will be closed. County 
and federal offices in 
the courthouse will be 
closed, as will the 
city hall in Robert 
Lee.
There have been no re­
ports of expected gas­
oline shortages in Coke 
County, so Fourth of 
July celebrants who 
come here should be ab­
le to get home after 
their mid-week holiday.

Cake Livestack Shaw ta Be Changed 
Next Yeor ta Twa Day Exhibitian
The 1980 Livestock 
Show of Coke County 
will have a changed 
format. Show directors 
recently voted to go to

Mrs. Lorraine Rubottom 
of Healdton, Okla. and 
Mrs. Theda Miles and 
Brett of Boise, Idaho, 
visited several days 
last week with their 
grandmother, Mrs. Pear- 
lie Lacey, and Mr. and 
Mrs. Ted Haley. Doyle 
Haley, of Wichita Falls, 
arrived in Robert Lee 
the first of the week 
to spend a few days 
with his parents, the 
Ted Haleys.

a two-day show to be 
held on Friday and Sat­
urday, Jan. 4 and 5, 
instead of one day 
show which has been 
held on a Monday early 
in January for the past 
20 or more years.
Plans are already un­

folding for good part­
icipation by the 4-H 
and FFA young people 
of the county.
Five club members cer­
tified calves this 
week to be shown in the 
county and other shows 
next winter. John and 
Michael Cervenka cert­
ified four steers; 
Douglas Roberts certi­

fied one steer; and 
Lynn Gulley and Rickey 
Drennan certified two 
steers each.
More than 100 lambs 
are already on feed 
and others will be on 
feed shortly.
Judges for the 1930 
show will be Norman 
Kohls, County Extension 
Agent in Glasscock Cou­
nty, who will judge the 
swine, and Ross Appole- 
ton. County Extension 
Agent in Concho County, 
who will judge lambs 
and calves.
Coke County Extension 

Agent Sterling Lindsey 
said a great deal of 
interest is being ex­
hibited and everyone 
connected with the show 
is expecting the 1980 
event to be the best 
ever.

Janie Raughton Coulter 
was hired as seventh 
and eighth grade math 
teacher. She will re­
ceive her degree in 
August from Angelo Sta­
te University.
The board also employ­
ed a new band director. 
Mary Grace Ray of Imp­
erial will direct the 
school's band program 
next year. She is a 
graduate of Hardin- 
Simmons University.
Supt. Jimmy Bickley 
said the meeting
was called especially 
to deal with personnel 
matters.

Observer ta Clase 
All -Next Week
The office of the Rob­
ert Lee Observer will 
be,closed during the 
next week. The newspap­
er has made it a custom 
for the past several 
years not to publish a 
paper during the week 
of July 4.
We hope that you have 
arranged any business 
you may have with the 
Observer to be taken 
care of ahead of time 
so that our closing 
will not inconvenience 
you.
Pat and I are not plan­

ning on making a trip, 
but we are planning on 
having a lot of fun 
hanging around home.
Our daughter, Mrs.

Thom Easterling, of 
Decatur, 111., is due 
to arrive Friday after­
noon with our two grand­
children. We are expect­
ing to have a full week 
during our week off 
playing with our little 
granddaughter. Heather, 
and grandson, Casey.
While I am on this 
personal note, may we 
wish each of our readers 
and friends a very hap­
py July 4 holiday and,̂  
above all, a safe one.
Another personal note: 
The next issue of the 
Observer, on July 13, 
will mark the beginning 
of the 90th year of Coke 
County's oldest contin­
uous business firm. It 
all started at Hayrick 
90 years ago before 
the county seat was 
moved to Robert Lee.
Have a happy holiday.
Ben Oglesby, Publisher
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Curtailment of Outside Funds May 
Bring Belt Tightening at Local Level
Coke County taxpayers 

may come in for some 
jolting news in the 
next few years, if 
they wish to continue 
receiving services 
which are now furnish­
ed by the county.
Chances of the county’s 
losing some of its 
outside financial assi­
stance in the next few 
years are very good, 
according to the County 
Judge D.W. Sims.
Judge Sims called at­
tention to a veto of a 
bill this week by Gov. 
Bill Clements which 
provided for state as­
sistance for county- 
maintained roads. Funds 
for this state assist­
ance have come from the 
state tax on gasoline 
since 1951. The gover­
nor’s veto will cost 
Coke County about $14, 
000 a year, Sims said.
The judge noted that 
’’this is no big thing 
but we will have to 
make it up from some­
where or cut services.” 
He also stated that 
this cut in money from 
the state is just a be­
ginning of further cut­
offs and more belt-tig-

htening to come.
He pointed out a story 
in Tuesday daily news­
papers which stated 
federal budget offici­
als are contemplating 
a 30 per cent slash in 
revenue sharing. Coke 
County received $83,000 
in revenue sharing funds 
last year.
Another small item 
pointed out by Judge 
Sims was the auto tax 
exemption recently pas­
sed by the Texas Legis­
lature. This will cut 
approximately $5,000 
from Coke County’s ann­
ual Income.
Sims said he is con­
cerned with the recent 
turn of events and with 
the yet-to-be-implemen- 
ted tax valuation res­
tructuring which is 
coming to Texas. He 
said, "The tax relief 
amendment may not give 
us much tax relief when 
it finally becomes a 
reality in 1980-81."

Make sure that electr­
ic and gasoline-powered 
garden tools are sharp 
and well-lubricated. 
Properly maintained to­
ols use less energy.

News from West 
Coke HosDitol
The following admiss­
ions and dismissals 
were reported by the 
West Coke County Hosp-r 
ital:
June 19: Pearlie Lacy 
admitted. No dismissals,
June 20: Linda Wojtek 
admitted. No dismissals,
June 21: W.D. McAdams, 

Noah Barrett, Fred Eug­
ene Wojtek (newborn) 
admitted. No dismissals,
June 22: Martha Rodri­
guez admitted. No dis­
missals.
June 23: No admissions, 
Fred Eugene Wojtek,
W.D. McAdams, Linda 
Wojtek dismissed.
June 24: Ida Weir ad­

mitted. Emma Cumbie 
dismissed.
June 25: No admissions. 

Martha Rodriguez, Noah 
Barrett dismissed.

BOND SALES REPORT 
April sales of Series 
E&H United States Sav­
ings Bonds in Coke 
County were reported 
today by County Bond 
Chairman Gerald C. All­
en to be $2,003. Sales 
for the four month per­
iod totaled $6,238 
for 16% of the 1979 
sales goal of $40,000,

L  D. KOEN, D.D.S.
Takes Pleasure in Announcing ThaT

DAVID T. SPENCE, D.D.S.
Will Hereafter Be Associated with Him 

In the Practice of Dentistry

OFFICE HOURS 
BY APPOINTMENT 

TELEPHONE 
365-2860

SW ANN MEDICAL BLDG. 

BALLINGER, TEXAS 76821

CAR RACES
START AT  8 P.M.

Saturday

Dead Oow Raceway
2^2 Miles East of Bronte 

On Ballinger Highway

THE FARMERS MUTUAL  
PROTECTIVE ASSOCIATION  

OF TEXAS
1901

BOX 20

78 Years of Faithful Service

L O U I S  LEE
1979

BRONTE, TEXAS PHONE 473-5641

OFFERING YOU LOW COST COVERAGE ON FIRE, THEFT 
VANDAUSM  AND EXTENDED 

COVERAGE PROTECTION

INSURING RESIDENCES, CHURCHES, LODGE HALLS

WEST TEXAS 
PEOPLE SERVING 
WEST TEXAS 
PEOPLE

Division of Strike-lt-Rich, Inc. M ERGNANDISE
No. 1 9 a.m. to 9 p.m.
No. 2 8 o.m. to 9 p.m. 1500 WEST BEAUREGARD 

NORTH CHADBOURNE

I ■ "OP***
T H A N K S  F O L K S ! !

* ' BW MERCHANDISE IS YOUR 
INDEPENDENT, HOME OWNED, HOME 
GROWN RETAILER. WITHOUT NICE

. FOLKS LIKE YOU, IT COULDN’T 
' HAPPEN. WE APPRECIATE YOUR 

PATRONAGE AND THE COUPON BELOW
* ' IS JUST OUR WAY OF SAYING <*THANK

YOU.”  SO, DROP IN THE NEXT TIME 
*' YOU ARE IN SAN ANGELO AND TAKE 

ADVANTAGE OF THIS SAVINGS COUPON,

| H H H COUPON —
BW  M E R C H A N D IS E

No. 1 
No. 2

9 o.m. to 9 p.m. 
8 o.m. to 9 p.m. 1500 WEST BEAUREGARD 

NORTH CHADBOURNE

SAN A N G ELO , T E X A S

( ROBERT LEE OBSERVER I  
^ R O B B R ^ E E J E X A ^ I

COUPON EN TITLES  
B EA R ER  TO

DISCOUNT 
OFF REG.
PRICES ON 
NEnPURCNASE

VOID AFTER  JU L Y  5 , LIMIT ONE COUPON PER  
FAMILY. NOT VALID FOR PU R CH ASE OF FIRE­
AR M S, AMMUNITION OR TOBACCO. NOT VALID 
ON PU R C H A SES  OF S A LE  PRICED M ERCHANDISE.
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JAMIE CAROL CRAIG AND JIM HENSHAW
Craig-Henshaw Wedding Plans Told
Mr. and Mrs. James H. 
Craig of Robert Lee 
announce the engage­
ment and approaching 
marriage of their 
daughter, Jamie Carol, 
to Jim Henshaw, son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Otis Hens­
haw of Sejnnour.
The wedding ceremony 

will take place Sept. 1 
at the Minter Lane 
Church of Christ in Ab-
COUPLE ANNOUNCES 
PLANS FOR WEDDING
Mr. and Mrs. Billy J. 
Skinner of San Angelo 
are announcing the eng­
agement of their daugh­
ter, Barbara, to Dan 
Carlington, son of Mr. 
and Mrs. John W. Garl- 
ington of Robert Lee.
The wedding is planned 
for Sept. 1 at Sierra 
Vista United Methodist 
Church in San Angelo.
Miss Skinner is a 1977 
graduate of Central High 
School in San Angelo.
Her finance is a 1977 
graduate of Rankin High 
School and is now a 
student at Angelo State 
University. They are 
both employed at Cent­
ral National Bank in 
San Angelo.

LIONS 
CLUB 

MECtlNG
1 — 3fxl Tuesday 

of each month—  7 P.M. 
Lions Club Community Center

ilene.
The bride-elect is a 
graduate of Robert Lee 
High School and Abilene 
Christian University. 
She is a teacher in the 
Megargel Independent 
School District. The 
prospective bridegroom 
is a graduate of Se5nn- 
our High School and is 
employed by Walker Liv­
estock Feeding.

WALKER FAMILY SETS 
JULY 8 FOR REUNION
The annual Walker fam­
ily reunion will take 
place Sunday, July 8, 
at the Recreation Cent­
er in Robert Lee. 
Descendants of the 
late Mr. and Mrs. W.R. 
Walker, Coke County pi­
oneers of the Silver 
community, will gather 
for a noon meal follow­
ed by an afternoon of 
visiting.
All relatives and fr­
iends of the family 
are invited to attend.

Mrs. J.C. Harwell re­
turned home last week 
after visiting two 
weeks with her daughter 
and family, Mr. and Mrs. 
David Dixon and girls, 
at San Antonio.

Mr. and Mrs. H.A. Sew­
ell left last Saturday 
for their new home near 
Shreveport, La.

WORSHIP WITH US AT THE

Southside Church of Christ’
NBLE STUDY WORSHIP . ., 10:00 A.AA. eVENING WORSHIP 

...........11:00 A.M. WEp. BIBLE STUDY

----THE FRIENDLY CHURCH —
WHERE THE BfBlE litA lTCHT

6d)0, P M. 
7:00 PAL.

STOP -  SHOP - SA V E
We W ill Be Closed Wednesday, July 4

Maiyiond Oub 
Drip or Reg.

U>-

HI DRI TOWELS large roll 49c
NICE & SOFT TOILET TISSUE 4 roll pkg. 99c 
STYROFOAM CUPS, 16oz. size 20ct.crt. 59c

Wbippee Topping
G A N O rS  ICE CREAM  
SARA LEE POUND CAKE  
BRIGHT O  EARLY JUICE

V.I.P.
9 Oz. Crt. 49c
5 qt. bucket $3.19 

each $1.29 
12oz. con 49c

YELLOW ONIONS 
TEXAS GREEN CABBAGE

pound 25c 
pound 15c

BIC PANTY HOSE pair 49c
Kraft

Reg. or Mini 
10 Oz. Bog

LIPTON INSTANT TEA Soz. jor $1.99
PRINGLE POTATO CHIPS 4’/2 0z.con T9c
RANCH STYLE BEANS, 300 size 3 for $1.00
DR. PEPPER, DIET DR. PEPPER & 0 0 # i
PEPSI COLA & DIET PEPSI 2 litre hot, 7 7 C

Boneless
80 V)
Lb.

BULK SLICED BACON  
GERMAN SAUSAGE 
GOOCH WIENERS

pound $1.29 
ring $1.39 

12oz. pkg. $1.09
PRICES EFFECTIVE JUNE 29tfi t  30rii

.ljH! CD Li li’K/ West 
Grocery

lOXH »  BBSH O F F H O N E  4S3-26S2

GROCERIES -  MEATS -  DRUGS & MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS
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Mountain Creek Amphitheatre
Robert Lee, Texas

a Ole Coke County 99

(Home of the Rabbit Twisters)

A Musical Pageant

Tickets:
Children 6-12 $2.00 and Adults $4.00 — Courthouse - Judge’s Office —  or at the gate

Concessions Available
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Connor Reunion 
Held June 23-24
Descendants of Mr. 
and Mrs. S.M. Connor, 
early day settlers of 
the Silver community, 
held their family reu­
nion June 23 and 24 in 
the Recreation Hall in 
Robert Lee.
Attending were Eva Gray 
of San Angelo, Mr. and 
Mrs. H.T. Connor of 
Glenrock, Wy., Pauline 
Wilkerson of Carlsbad, 
N.M., Verna Davis of 
Plano and Ethel Green 
of Robert Lee, daughters 
and son of the S.M. Co­
nnors .
Also Vera Jameson and 

Mr. and Mrs. Arch Math­
ers of Silver, Mr. and 
Mrs. Robert Mathers of 
Robert Lee, Gloria Bur­
ba of Carlsbad, N.M., 
Claudette Davis of Gar­
land, Glenn Gray of Ba­
ird, Mr. and Mrs. J.D. 
Green of Cross Plains, 
Mr. and Mrs. Carroll 
Green and Carl and Mr. 
and Mrs. James Fields 
and Kelly of San Angelo, 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Green 
of Robert Lee, Garland 
Green and Bob of Dallas, 
Mr. and Mrs. Randy 
Wheiles of Odessa, Joy­
ce McBride and Scott 
Augustine of Burnet.
Also Leatrice Nixon 
of Morgan Mill, Mr. and 
Mrs. Joe Henson, Jill 
and Jay and Mrs. Nancy 
Behrend, Robbie and 
Jeremy, and Kearney Le­
wis all of Van Horn,
Mrs. Carol Woods, Robin 
and Timothy Robertson 
of Midland, Mrs. Mary 
Sue Alford and Curtis 
of Odessa, Mrs. Billy 
Zoet of Houston, Mrs. 
Wesley Kinsey, Jake 
Davis and Hugh Padgett 
of Robert Lee and Bob 
Davis of San Antonio.
TANYA CARVER AND 
R. ABALOS TO WED
Central United Metho­
dist Church of Brown- 
wood will be the setti­
ng for the June 30 wed­
ding of Miss Tanya Car­
ver and Rudy Abalos.
Dr. and Mrs. Philip 
Gold of Brownwood and 
Grady Carver of Dimmitt 
are the parents of the 
bride-elect. Her fiance 
is the son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Willie B. Abalos 
of Robert Lee.
Miss Carver is a grad­
uate of Permian High 
School of Odessa and is 
employed by Angelo Com­
munity Hospital. Abalos 
is a graduate of Robert 
Lee High School and is 
employed by Angelo Re­
frigeration and Restau­
rant Supply in San Ang­
elo.
One-half cup of brocc­
oli— stalks cut into 
one-half-inch pieces—  
contains -about one-thi- 
rd of the day^s need 
for vitamin A and more 
than enough vitamin C 
needed daily.

LOOK WHO'S NEW
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey 
Neil Wojtek of San Ang­
elo are parents of a 
son, Fred Eugene. He 
was b o m  Thursday, June 
21, at 11:45 p.m. in 
West Coke County Hosp­
ital, weighed 6 pounds 
3 ounces and is 19 3/4 
inches long.
Grandparents are Mr. 
and Mrs. Dale Wojtek 
and Mr. and Mrs. Josue 
Longoria of Robert Lee 
and Mr. and Mrs. Johnny 
Wolfe of San Angelo. 
Great-grandparents are 
Mrs. Eugene Wojtek of 
Robert Lee, Mr. and Mrs. 
Fred Henson and Mr. and 
Mrs. Pete Ybarra of Ab­
ilene, and Mrs. Josue 
Galindo Longoria of 
Sterling City.
Mrs. Grace Murtishaw 
of Bronte is the baby’s 
great-great-grandmother.
Tanya Zoelleri is the 

new daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Steve Hatley of 
Maple Shade, N.J. She 
was b o m  Thursday, June 
21, at 9:15 a.m., wei­
ghed 7 pounds, l l h  oun­
ces and is 19^ inches 
long. She has a sister, 
Tamara, age 3 h years.
Grandparents are Mr. 
and Mrs. Bob Hatley of 
Goltry, Okla., Mrs.
J.B. Murphy of Atlanta, 
Ga. and Mrs. Windall 
Jemigan of Dunn, N.C. 
Great-grandparents are 
Mrs. Zola Hatley of 
Robert Lee, Mrs. Mae 
Irons of Tellico Plains, 
Tenn., and Mr. and Mrs. 
Z.V. Stephens of Dunn, 
N.C.
The baby's father is 

with the U.S. Navy and 
is stationed at Phila­
delphia. Penn.
Mr. and Mrs. Eddie Men- 
chaca of San Angelo an­
nounce the birth of a 
son, Edward Lance. He 
was b o m  Wednesday, Ju­
ne 13, at 6:44 p.m. in 
Shannon Hospital at 
San Angelo, weighed 7 
pounds 14^ ounces and 
is 19H inches long.
His mother is the for­
mer Mary Kay Baker.
Grandparents are Mr. 
and Mrs. Bobby Baker of 
Robert Lee and Mr. and 
Mrs. Elias Menchaca of 
San Angelo. Mrs. Opal 
Baker of Robert Lee is 
the baby's great­
grandmother.

Mrs. James Herford 
visited in Winnsboro 
last week with Ernest 
and Karla Herford and 
Charlie. She was acc­
ompanied by Ernest's 
grandparents, Mr. and 
Mrs. B.C. Vardy of 
Colorado City.

Harins Family 
Reunion Held
The Havins family, 
consisting primarily of 
the descendents of the 
late Milton H. and Cla­
ra (Wyatt) Havins, met 
at the Robert Lee Rec­
reation Center on June 
16-17, for its annual 
reunion.
They shared in a cov­
ered dish supper Satur­
day and a barbecue lun­
ch on Sunday. There 
were 98 registrations, 
as follows:
From Robert Lee: Velma 
and Freddie Hightower, 
Willie Havins, Fern 
and Martha Havins, Ed­
na Havins, Linda Havins, 
Bernice Roberts and 
Dee and Lois McCleskey. 
From San Angelo: Jack 
and Shirley Brownfield, 
Gene and Lucy Roberts, 
Cleo and Eloise Havins, 
Wells Havins, Janice 
and Randy Ward, Katie 
and Travis Roberts, 
Cathrjm Olsen and Jean, 
Rick and Marla Giddens 
and Keith, Kevin, and 
Kelly, Jimmy and Rowena 
Meadows, and Louis, Ja­
mie, and Hayden,Jan Ha­
vins, Joe Paul and Pat 
Shirley and Shannon,
Mark and Sonja Thieman, 
and Ashley.
Also attending were: 
Bill and Christine Hav­
ins of Wharton; Don and 
Shirley Beldon, and Na­
ncy, Larry and Trish 
Baldwin, Cheryl and 
Casey, Bobbie Havins 
and Dot Havins, all of 
California; Ann Jackson, 
Elaine and Issac of Ar­
izona; Floyd and Ona 
Winans, Rosella and R.
D. Winans and Gary and 
Yvonne Winans, and Hope 
and Cari, all of Okla­
homa City; Kay Fern Gr­
im, Greg, Missey and 
Shelbi of Greenville; 
John and Linda Davis, 
Johnnie, Milton, Lisa, 
and Deborah of Kings- 
land. ,
Also Billie Rae and 
Dudge Hallmark of Bron­
te; Jessie Brant, Pearl 
Buckholts and Patricia 
Kelly of San Antonio; 
Henry and Dee Anna Bog- 
usch, Charlie and Trent 
of Temple; Elder and 
Mrs. V.M. Bleeker of 
Rising Star; Paul Brown­
field of Fort Lauderda­
le, Fla.; Paul and Jim­
mie Kelly, Karl and Kim 
of Keller; Dale and 
Yvonne Brant, Todd,
Wade, and Shane of Fort 
Worth.
Visitors included: Ir­
ene Maples of Robert 
Lee, Beatrice Bogusch 
of Mason and Alton and 
Frances Speed of Midland

Although there is no 
cure for high blood 
pressure, it is a cont­
rollable disease. If 
you are on medication 
for hypertension, be 
sure to take the medi­
cation regularly.
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Wednesdoy Rifet 
For Mrs. Bennett
Graveside services for 
Berta Mae (Denman) Ben­
nett, 73, of Cleburne, 
were held Wednesday, 
June 20, in Robert Lee 
Cemetery with the Rev. 
Roy L. Epperson offic­
iating.
Mrs. Bennett died at 
Cleburne after a long 
illness.
She was a native of 

Coke County and lived 
in the Graham Valley 
Community for several 
years. She was a grad­
uate of Robert Lee High 
School.
Survivors include a 
son. Dr. Jim Bennett 
of Euless; two grandso­
ns; one sister, Mrs. 
Albert (Lois) Baze of 
Ft. Worth, and one bro­
ther, Roy Denman of Cl­
eburne .

HOMEMADE ICE CREAM
SAFETY-- The time is at
hand for some refresh­
ing homemade ice cream. 
But certain precautions 
are necessary to avoid 
food poisoning. Never 
use cracked or dirty 
eggs or milk or cream 
of questionable quality. 
Fruit to be added shou­
ld be clean and firm, 
not overripe. Always 
cook the ice cream mix 
before freezing.

Mr. and Mrs. Don L. 
Robertson and children 
of Houston recently vi­
sited in Robert Lee 
with his parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Doc Robertson. 
Rene, age 11, and 
Steven, 3, remained in 
Robert Lee to spend the 
summer with their grand­
parents. Don Robertson 
is a pilot for Thunder 
Bird Airways and he and 
his wife flew on to 
Anchorage, Aka, to spe­
nd two weeks with her 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
C.J. Fox.

Only one variety of mush­
room is grown commercially 
in the U.S. It can range from 
dark brown to pure white. 
Differences are negligible, but 
the darker ones are firmer, 
better fo r skewering, less 
easily  bru ised  an d — some 
believe— more flavorful.

WE m v iv i YOU
TO BE WITH US for 

WORSHIP and STUDY 

At All These Servkee
iU>̂ na-YS: in A. M̂ and 6 P.I4 

tttBMtSUUrS: 7:30 PiWk

NORTHSIDE 
CHURCH OF CHRIST

Chodbourne and W. 9th 
ROBtRT lEE

“V

ON SUM MER MDSE.

LADIES'
Dresses -  Pants -  Skirts 
Jackets -  Shorts -  Blouses

JUNIORS'-sizes 5 through 13
Dresses -  Shorts 
Blouses and Pants

CHILDREN'S
Little Girls' Dresses -  
Swimwear -  Shorts and Tops 
Little Boys'Shorts 
Shirts -  Swimwear

MEN'S SHIRTS (one rack)

3 0%  OFF Reg. Price

Roach’s
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New Program 
To Aid Elderly
A new program is being 
operated in the county 
under the supervision 
of Margaret Martin, di­
rector of the Coke Cou­
nty Neighborhood Center.
The new program is 
"Experience Unlimited," 
a job referral program 
for the elderly. The 
purpose is to provide 
opportunities for sen­
ior citizens to supple­
ment their fixed Income 
and perhaps, more imp­
ortantly, to provide 
opportunities for them 
to remain active and 
feel needed in their 
communities.
The program works in 
the following way: A 
consumer calls the pro­
gram to locate some 
one to perform a job 
for him. The program 
refers (does not rec­
ommend) three names of 
persons from a file of 
senior citizens, who 
have expressed a des­
ire to perform the 
type of work requested, 
to the consumer. The 
consumer then calls the 
senior citizens and se­
lects one of these for 
the job.
The consumer and the 
senior citizen determi­
ne the amount to be 
paid for the job.
There are no income 
eligibility require­
ments, the program is 
designed to serve pers- 
sons age 55 and older 
and is a referral pro­
gram only, Recommendat­
ions are not made from 
the office and there is 
no charge for the serv­
ice.
All senior citizens, 
age 55 and older, wish­
ing to work are to call 
the Neighborhood Center 
in Robert Lee, 453-2314, 
to put your name on the 
list or Margaret Martin 
in Bronte, 473-6714. 
Those who need workers 
should call the above 
numbers and make a re­
quest.

THERE'S NO  
PLACE LIKE 

HOME.
That s why Army Reservists 

ch(x)se to ser\e at home. More 
than the extra income of over a 
thousand dollars a year, morethan 
the chance to learn a valuable job 
skill part-time, it’s sen ing in the 
community that’s important, too. 
Working in medical clinics, build­
ing parks and ball fields for kids, 
improving the enviroment — at 
the same time th ey’re serving  
their country. Interested? Call 
your local Arm y Reserve R e ­
cruiter.

MRS. ED HICKMAN
Mrs. Ed Hickman 
To Be Honored
Mrs. Ed Hickman, of 
Robert Lee, will be ho­
nored with an early ce­
lebration of her nine­
tieth birthday on Sat­
urday, July 7, at the 
Recreation Hall in Ro­
bert Lee.
The occasion will be 
hosted by the honoree’s 
children and grand­
children from 2 until 
5 p.m. All relatives 
and friends are invited 
to attend.
Mrsl Hickman, the for-

Seol Is Important 
In Home Canning

By Kathy Jobe
Sealing failures in 

home canning can result 
from some common mista­
kes.
Avoid making mistakes 
in home canning by fol­
lowing these suggest­
ions:
1) Read and follow 

package instructions 
for using caps and lids. 
Don’t take it for gra­
nted that all home can­
ning caps are alike
and are used exactly 
the same way.
2) Leave correct amou­

nt of head space when 
filling jars.
3) Take time to "knife 
out" air bubbles before 
sealing the jar.
4) Remove particles of 

food, seeds or season­
ings from jar top or 
threads with damp cloth 
before putting on lid.
Particles left on jar 
rim can cause lid to 
seal, then, loosen.
5) Screwing band too 
tight can cause lid to 
buckle. A band must be 
tight enough to hold 
the rubber sealing com-

FISHING
REPORT

from
Lake Spence

mer Mallndy Herron, will closely againstthe jar top.
However, if the band 
is forced as far as it

be 90 years old on Aug. 
9, but since the annual 
family reunion is sch­
eduled for Saturday 
and Sunday, July 7 and 
8, it was decided to 
have an early birthday 
celebration along with 
the regular family gat­
hering .
Helping their mother 
receive guests at the 
open house will be Mrs. 
Hickman’s seven child­
ren: Mrs. Ruth Sandusky 
and Mrs. Robert (Bill) 
Forman of Bronte, Mrs. 
Oscar (Georgia) Higgin­
botham and Mrs. Hadley 
(Lee) Richards of Rob­
ert Lee, Ed Hickman of 
Killeen, Johnny Hickman 
of Big Lake and Fred 
(Pete) Hickman of Ft. 
Stockton.
Mrs. Hickman also has 
14 grandchildren, 24 
great-grandchildren 
and 10 great-great- 
granCvhildren.
BALE EXCESS FORAGE--
Forages are becoming 
abundant throughout Te­
xas due to good moist­
ure conditions. A for­
age specialist advises 
baling excess forage 
rather than leaving it 
for livestock to graze 
in late summer when 
grazing usually gets 
short. Grass should be 
cut for hay early in 
the season since its 
protein, palatability 
and digestibility drop 
sharply with age.

MEETTODATS 
ARMY RESERVE.

Only wild roses come from 
seed. Name varieties are hy­
brids and every seedling will 
be different.

can be turned with a 
strong hand, the jar 
cannot vent. When the 
jar cannot vent, press­
ure within the jar cau­
ses the lid to buckle. 
Therefore, tighten 
bands only comfortably 
tight to prevent buck­
led lids.
6) Screw bands tight 
enough.
7) Heat sufficiently 
to seal the lid. Follow 
recommended processing 
time and method.
8) Exhaust (vent) ste­
am-pressure canner for 
a full 10 minutes, or 
until a stream of "blue 
steam" is visible, be­
fore closing petcock.
If steam is not ex­

hausted, there is an 
uneven amount of steam 
pressure in the canner. 
As a result, some lids 
may seal while others 
in the same canner load 
may not,
9) Don't let pressure 
in canner fluctuate,
This can cause food 
particles to be forced 
between jar and lid 
which will cause seali­
ng failure.
The same thing may ha­
ppen if steam is relea­
sed too quickly after 
processing. Let pres­
sure in canner reach 
zero degrees naturally 
before removing cover. 
Do not run cold water 
over canner to reduce 
pressure.
10) Don't reuse jars 

in which commercial fo­
ods are sold. These 
jars are designed for

PAINT CHEEK MARINA 
Bob and Joyce Dawson 
and party, Lubbock, 12 
Striper to TSH,
Joe and Betty Barrett, 
Robert Lee, 3 Striper 
to 9H lbs.; 4 Blue cat 
to 6 lbs.
Larry Bailey, Denver 
City, 5 Striper to 8 
lbs.

1 yellow cat 19h lbs. 
Bill Merideith, Denver 

City, 1 yellow cat at 
44 lbs 10 oz. Lake 
record.
WILDCAT FISH-A-RAMA 

L.W. Palmer, Odessa,
1 Striper at 5h lbs, 
Stippy North, Odessa, 
f Striper at 9h lbs.
Lance Brown, Beadie 

Gary and T.J. Etchison, Brown and Beodie Mason, 
Lubbock, 5 Striper to Hamlin, 17 Striper to 

lbs. 7 lbs.
Tom Aribla, Dallas, Mrs. Evem
m d  Naaman Sion, Odessa, ^1 Paso, 3 Striper
6 Striper to 10 lbs. jq ^,8.
Roger and Pat Moore, ^ Barbara

Midland, 3 Striper to casey, Westbrook, 6
Bluecat to 6 lbs. 14Jay Purser Big Spring, channel cat to 3 lbs.;1 Striper 11 lbs. ^

C.P. Wortham, Hugh Mc­
Cray, San Angelo, 6 
Striper - total weight 
59h lbs.

6 Striper to 12 lbs.
C.E. Collins, Sweet­

water, 1 Striper to 9 
lbs.
Tom and Gary Wedeman,

Lonnie Muse, Tom Perry, Sweetwater, 2 Striper
Odessa, 6 Striper - 
total weight 59 lbs.
Bob Weber, Llano, 2 
Striper to 11 lbs.
Gene Berry, Big Spri­

ngs, 10 channel cat;
use on high speed pack­
ing machines and with 
caps developed especi­
ally for that product, 
but not for home cann­
ing.
11) Don't use warped, 

rusty, worn bands, or 
old commercial caps.
12) Don't reuse lids. 

The lid of a two-piece 
metal cap should not 
be used more than once. 
This applies to all 
brands.
The compound is not 
guaranteed to seal a 
second time and the lid 
itself is often bent 
or warped when removed 
the first time.
13) Don't use old jar 

lids. If jar lids are 
old, the sealing comp­
ound may harden and not 
soften sufficiently
to obtain a good seal. 
As long as the sealing 
compound is resillient 
when mashed with the 
fingernail the lid will 
probably seal. It is 
preferable to use jar 
lids the same year as 
purchased.
When kept longer, they 
often stick together 
and must be heated in 
boiling water to sep­
arate them.
If jars do not seal, 

you may reheat and pro­
cess over again. 
However, the product 

will be over-cooked 
and Dose food value, 
flavor and texture.
You may keep a few 
jars in the refrigerat­
or and use them within 
a short time instead 
of reprocessing.

to 8 lbs.
Gary Gillihan, Big 

'Springs, 1 Striper at 
12h lbs.
Vaughn, Johnson, Ode­
ssa, 1 Striper at 11 
lbs 14 oz.
Tommy Keil, Odessa,
1 Striper at 11 lbs 
10 oz.
Lloyd Funk, Lloyd C. 
Funk Jim Funk, Ron Gil­
mer, Levelland, 4 Str­
iper to lbs.
Ron Gilmer, Levelland, 
Ron Gilmer, 2 Striper 
to 8hi lbs.
Milton Williams, Dwi­
ght Clark, San Angelo,
5 Striper to 7 lbs.
J.N. Walker, Sweetwat­
er, 1 Striper at 7 3/4 
lbs.

SKINNYS GROCERY 
Richard and Jimmy 

Arthur, Colorado City,
2 Striper to 12 lbs. 
Bill Merideth and par­
ty, Denver City, 75 
channel to 3 lbs.
EDITH COUNTRY STORE 

Howard Swanginger, Ma- 
ryneal, 3 Striper to 
10 h lbs.

SUMMER LAWN PROBLEMS—  
Summer lawn problems 
include drouth, weeds, 
insects and diseases, 
notes a turfgrass spec­
ialist. Dry spots, thin 
turf and weeds can re­
sult from improper wat­
ering, fertilizing and 
mowing. Certain grass 
diseases increase when 
lawns are under stress 
due to hot weather and 
dry conditions. Also, 
chinch bugs and white 
grubs can cause heavy 
damage to lawns during 
mid-summer, so an in­
secticide should be 
applied.

UfoitTYOun News



'Ole Coke County' Rehearsals Start

t

r

Rehearsals are under 
way for the production 
of the annual musical 
history OLE COKE COUNTY- 
Home of The Rabbit Twi­
sters.

HAVING TROUBLE-
With neck, shoulders and back 
muscles? Nerves tight and sore? 
Hair Fallirrg Out?

REMEMBER NITA and 

HARPER METHOD 

SCALP & HAIR CLINIC

Hair Cuts to Please for All Ages 
Open Monday Through Saturday

1516 Washington Phone 453-2258 
ROBERT LEE

HOT LINE
ALCOHOL OR DRUGS 

INFORMATION

Counseling and 
Emergency Medical

CALL COLLECT

DAYS-915-235-8955 

NIGHT$-915-235-9509

Yaa
deserve 

thatgood  
feeling of 

security

Farm Bureau Insurance 
provides that good feeling 
of security with policies that 
are especially designed to 
cover the farmers' or ranchers’ 
individual needs. From fire 
protection to farm equipment, 
from automobile to Workmen's 
Compensation, life or disability, 
Farm Bureau Insurance 
can give you that good feeling 
of security you deserve.

Call your 
Farm Bureau 
Insurance agent 
... he can give you that 
good feeling of security.

DENNIS WEAVER
COKE-STERLING 
FARM BUREAU 

453-2812

Dates of production are 
the last two weekends 
in July - July 20-21, 
27-28, in Mountain Creek 
Amphitheatre, Robert 
Lee, the facility owned 
and operated by Coke 
County Pageant Associa­
tion, Inc.
Author-director Lucile 
Bryan reports good co­
operation from all parts 
of the county, and sev­
eral of the 150-member 
cast travel many miles 
to practice. John C.
Odom of Killeen will 
again play his grand­
father, Col. Odom of 
Fort Chadboume.
Several new scenes and 
songs are to be used, 
and many family names 
not called before are 
added, as well as addi­
tional history, espec­
ially concerning the 
east side of the county. 
A group from Bronte is 
preparing a scene to 
take place in The Blue 
Goose, a saloon in town 
at the turn of the cent­
ury, before Larkin Ha­
ley drew up the petition 
to bring liquor to a 
vote. Temperance women 
"got their dander up" 
and determined to make 
Coke County "PLUM BONE 
DRY." Leroy Moore of 
Ballinger will be the 
piano player in the bar 
room scene.
Your purchase of a mem­
bership in the Associa­
tion will help to fina­
nce the equipment need­
ed for the best possible 
show! City hall is the 
place to choose from 
several levels. "Please 
show your concern by 
helping out with this 
type of deductible cont­
ribution." Mrs. Bryan 
said.
Membership makes you 
eligible to vote in as­
sociation general meet­
ings, and to purchase 
reservations in the 
best viewing area at 
time of production. See 
or Call Diane Luckett, 
County Judge's office. 
Box 28, Robert Lee; or 
Box 21, Bronte; or call 
453-2641, 473-3501.

Save energy by using 
cold water instead of 
hot water to operate 
the sink food disposer.

BELL AUTO PARTS
W ILL BE CLOSED

Tuesday & Wednesday, 
July 3 & 4

We're going to take off for o couple of days, and 
hope you will come by to get anything you neecj 
before we close the night of July 2.

We appreciate your business and want to con­
tinue serving you from now on. Come see us 
for all your parts and other automotive needs.

TWO 4-H^ERS WIN AT 
DIST. HORSE SHOW
Two Coke County 4-H 
Club members were among 
the 112 participants in 
the District 7 Horse 
Show held at Sweetwater 
Saturday, and both 
placed among the top 
contestants.
Jana Ragsdale, member 
of the Bronte Senior 
4-H Club, placed second 
in the grade mare class, 
while Lynn Gulley of 
Robert Lee place eighth 
in the registered mare 
class.
Both Miss Ragsdale and 

Gulley were winners in 
the Coke County 4-H 
Horse Show held the pr­
evious Saturday in the 
roping arena at Bronte.

It'll Be Crazy 
At Dead Cow
Some zany activity is 
going on at Dead Cow 
Raceway, located east
of Bronte on the Ballin­
ger highway. An old 
Volkswagon which has 
been rolling regularly 
for a long time has 
been refusing to turn 
over since drivers have 
been trying to make it 
take a roll in front 
of the stands.
The old Beetle is No. 
0-6 and has been named 
Heinz Catsup since "it 
runs so slow."
Pete Plant of Lake 

View is owner of the 
old 0-6 and he has been 
offered a small premium 
for his work if he can 
make the Bug take a 
double roll in front of 
the stands. Nolan North- 
ington, Alfred Woods 
and other drivers also 
are in on the effort 
to make the old car do 
their bidding.
The VW has taken a to­
tal of 13 rolls at var­
ious places along the 
track, with two of them 
occurring this season. 
But in spite of its 
inclinations to roll 
around in the dirt, it 
refuses to perform 
right in front of the 
audience.
Jimmy Bell, operator 
of the track, said 
everybody is hoping old 
0-6 will be on good 
behavior and give a go­
od performance Saturday 
night.
Races start Saturday 
at 8 p.m.

KEEP STOCKING RATES
DOWN-- Ranchers should
resist the temptation 
to increase stocking 
rates even though past­
ures now have abundant 
vegetative growth. Sin­
ce warm season perenni­
als are still recoveri­
ng from drouth condit­
ions of the past few 
years, ranchers should 
shape up herds now by 
reducing overall numb­
ers or by keeping numb­
ers constant.
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GOCDFELLOW CLINIC 
TO REDUCE HOURS
Effective June 30, the. 

Goodfellow clinic will 
cease its extended hou­
rs of operations and 
will remain open only 
during normal duty 
hours, 7:30 until 4:30 
p.m., Monday through 
Friday.
Under present policies, 
a physician is avail­
able at the clinic 
from 4:30 through 8 p.m. 
on weekdays and from 1 
to 4 p.m. on Saturdays. 
This service will be 
terminated June 30.
Active-duty military 
living off base and de­
pendents, retirees and 
their dependents should 
go directly to whatever 
local civilian facility 
they desire after the 
regular duty hours.
Persons desiring add­

itional information 
on clinic procedures 
or civilian medical 
care facilities should 
contact the clinic's 
CHAMPUS advisor, exten­
sion 4249, or the clin­
ic registrar, extension 
4250.

Save Money, 
Conserve Energy

M & M 
I Storm Cellars

BASEMENTS
STEEL AND CONCRETE 

CONSTRUCTION

Mefal Doors With Counter Weights

Al f red Mar t i nez

r 915/653-47 88
SAN ANGELO. TEXAS

The Children and Grandchildren 

of

Mrs. Ed Hickman
request the honor of your presence 

at the early celebration of her

Ninetieth Birthday
Saturday, July 7, 1979 

from 2:00 until 5:00 P.M. 

at the

Recreation Hall

Robert Lee, Texas

We Will 
SUM MERIZE  

YOUR
EVAPORATIVE

COOLER
TO INCLUDE

• Checking the Pads
• Checking the Belt
• Check and Oil Bearings
• Clean the Pan

We v/il! buy your old worn 
out Air Conditioner!!

ALL FOR $17.50
Parts Such As New Pads or Belt, Will Be Extra — CALL

C H U C K  L Y N C H
453-2262 ROBERT LEE

G E T  Y O U R  
F I R E W O R K S

For The
J U L Y  4

CELEBRATION

FIREWORKS OF ALL SORTS

Next Door to Skinner's Grocery 
In Robert Lee

WALTER TINKLER
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WANT
ADS

RESPONSIBLE PERSON 
Wanted to own and operate candy or 

Confection vending route. Robert Lee 
and surrounding area. Pleasant 
business. High profit items. Can 
start part time. Age or experience 
not important. Requires car and 
$1495 to $4995 cash investment. For 
details write and include your 
phone number:

Eagle Industries 
7515 Wayzata Blvef. 

Minneapolis, Minn. 55426
Itp-BP

GARAGE SALE Saturday, June 30, 9 
A.M.-5 P.M. 410 West 17th Street. 
Children's clothes, shoes, toys, mis­
cellaneous items. Itp

FOR RENT: APARTMENT. Biljs paid. 
1621 Austin, Norma Ruth. Itp

M O V ING  SALE: A ll day friday and 
Saturday. Refrigerator, stove, sew­
ing machine, mattress, air condi­
tioner, TV, vacuum cleaner, furni­
ture and miscellaneous. 1603 Bishop, 
iJonna Bryan. Itc

BY OWNER; ALL ELECTRIC 3 bedroom, 
2 baths, brick home. 4 years old. 
Two 100' X 140' lots. S ^  to op“ 
predate. 5 W. 15th St. 453-2607,

_______________________________ 43-5tp

tVRNISHED APARTMENT For Rent. AH 
bills .paid. Call Ben Bessent, 453- 
2492 or 453-263i 30-tfc

CLOSED JULY 5 AND  6. Neice Jo's 
Fabric Shoppe. 51-2tc

PRICE REDUCED on this well maintain­
ed 3 bedroom brick veneer home on 
Key St. Call now for appointment 
to see.

Small but nice 2 bedroom frame house 
on small .lot on Washington St 
Priced right.

MARTIN LEE & ASSOCIATES 
1002 Koenigheim 
SAN  ANGELO 

655-6989 (Days)
473-5051 (Nights)

____________________________ 49-3tc-Bfi

CUSTOM BALING. New John Deere 
baler. James Miller. Phorve 473- 
2811., 46-tnc-BP

HOUSE PAINTING: Inside or Out. Call 
473-6651 or 473-3961. cjtft

SMALL PIANO AND ORGAN will be 
available for local delivery by July. 
3, 1979. Interested parties may take 
at enormous savings. Payments 
available to persons with good cred­
it. Call San Antonio Music Co. Re­
gional Services Offices 512-681-1549.

________________________________51-2tc

HARPER METHOD SCALP & HAIR CLIN­
IC is now a full service beauty sa­
lon, irrcluding pedicures, manicures, 
shampoos and sets, Shaklee vita­
mins and makeup. 51-tfc-BP

FOR SALE: Trailer House, 14 x  80, 3> 
bedrooms, 2 baths. Take over pay­
ments, pay tax, title, license. Lo­
cated at Edith Estates. Contact Beth 
Kieiber, Edith Rt., Robert Lee, Texas 
76945. 51-2tp

WANTED: WAITRESS. Must be 18 or 
over. Edith Country Restaurant & 
Club. Phone 453-2828. Itp

LES GRAY'S 
AA-f REPAIR 

SERVICE
PLUMBING AND  

MOBILE HOME REPAIR
POWER ROTARY 

SEWEROOTER 
SERVICE

CALL MATHEWS LUMBER 
& HARDWARE

. 453-2711 or 453-2775
If  No Answer Call After 6 FAA

Ivey Motor Co. 
SPECIAL

WASH, GREASE AND  
OIL CHANGE

Includes checking all fluid levels 
end complete under the hood in­
spection.

$19.95
tHONE , 453-2719

IMf
Two bedroom nK>bile home, furnished. 

Priced to sell.

Stucco house, located on large corner 
lot. Completely re-finished, carpet­
ed throughout. Must see to appre­
ciate.

Beautiful 3 bedroom brick, 2 baths, 
central heating and cooling, formal 
dinirtg room, large den with fire­
place. Approxinxitely 2000 square 
feet living space. Double-car go- 
rage, enclosed bock yord. Well 
latKiscaped. Located on large cor­
ner lot, in restricted addition.

KONNER'S KORNER FOR SALE. Small 
busirtess in new building, located on 
3 lots on highway. Good business 
prospects for someone interested in 
Arts, Crafts and Gifts. Turnkey 
deal offered.

3 bedroom rock house, 1 bath, cen­
tral heating. Has garage. On large 
corner lot.

3 bedroom house, IJ  baths, large liv­
ing-dining room combined, kitchen 
with built-ins, plenty closet and 
storage space. Double garage with 
workshop, storage building out 
back, 11 big pecan trees. Central 

heating and cooling. Concrete cellar. 
Corner lot, good location.

Two bedroom house, 1 bath, central 
heating and cooling. Attached go- 
rage. Located on large corner lot. 
Must see to appreciate.

ADAMS LAND A KALTY CO. 
Ffiww 453-2723 or 453-2757 

or 655-9429

FOR SALE: 1959 Chevrolet Pickup, 6 
cyl.; 1977 Skeeter Wrangler bqss 
boot; 3.5 acres Townview Estate 
w/water. Home for 3 kittens free. 
Bill and Donno Hayden, 453-2338.

_ 50-4tc

W ANT TO RENT or LEASE a 3 bedroom 
house in Robert Lee. Please write 

Beth Kleiber, Edith Rt., Robert Lee, 
Texas 76945. Ifp

FOR SALE: 8 month Filly Colt, Palo­
mino. M. L. Jarrell, Edith Estates, 
See after 6 p.m. 52-2tp

AUCTION every Thursdoy, 7  p.m. FLEA 
AAARKET every Saturday and Sun­
day 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. Spoces avail­
able, dealers welcome. Phone 694- 
5985, Midland, Texas. South Mid- 
kiff at 1-20. Call for more infor­
mation. 52-2tc

GARAGE SALE: Some furm’tore, evap­
orative ahr conditioner, clothing, mis­
cellaneous. Saturday, June 30. 
James Craig, 453-2443, 1718 N. Aus­
tin, for end of swimming pool street,

Itc

Shop wUhout goirtg shopping, the 
Amway way. Amway products de­
livered to your home. Call June 
Gulley, 453-2848. Itc-BP

TNANKS
We would like to thank everyone 

for your prayers and support in our 
time of need. We cannot find words 
to exprses our deepest and sincere 
gratitude to each and every one of 
you. God bless you.

The Tommy Bryant Family 
It

ATTENTION ROBERT LEE 
SCHOOL TAX PAYERS 
Recently the Governor 
signed another tax re­
lief law which will be­
nefit all those who 
are 65 years old and 
over. If you were 65 
years of age on or be­
fore Jan. 1, 1979, you 
should come by the sch­
ool tax office and sign 
an application for this 
tax benefit. Cut off 
date is July 31, 1979. 
This benefit is in add­
ition to the applicati­
on signed earlier for 
homestead benefits.

52-Atc
NOTICE "
Notice is hereby given 
that the Board of Equa­
lization of the City 
of Robert Lee will meet 
July 10, 7:30 p.m. in 
City Hall. All persons 
having business with 
the Board are invited 
to appear.

Edna Havins 
Secretary

KRAFT BAR-B-Q SAUCE ISoz. bot. 65c
CO NTADINA TOMATO SAUCE Soz.con 19c

3oz. jar $1.99 
16oz. jar 73c

LIPTON INSTANT TEA 
BAM A RED PLUM JAM

reen BeansDel Mante 
303 Can 

3 far

V.I.P. PORK & BEANS 
BEST M A ID  SALAD DRESSING 
WESSON OIL

300 can 29c 
qh jar 89c 

48 az. bat. $2.29

TUNA Chicken of 
the Sea

SVi Oz. Can 79c
NICE & SOFT BATHROOM TISSUE 4 rolls 93c

Dr. Pepper or 
Pepsi Cola

2
Liter
Bottle 99c

HORMEL OLEO, I lb. qtrs, 
DOTTIE LEE BISCUITS

Gondy's 
5Qt.

Bucket '
lb, 49c 

2 for 29c

RUSSETS-10  Lb. Bog

ONIONS, Yellow 
AVOCADOS

lb. 23c 
4 for $1.00

Boneless

Lb.

GOOCH GERMAN SAUSAGE ring $1.39 
lb.

RoiihI Steak li
We Will Be Closed Wednesday, July 4

’S  Groc. &


